
  

 
 
 

April 14, 2023 
Dear Members and Friends, 
  
Blooming flowers and budding trees in the two Blackstone Parks remind all of us how much this 
community has done to support the Conservancy.  As always, we owe our many successes to 
wonderful volunteers, donors, and partners.  We extend a special heartfelt thanks to Bob Murphy, who 
retired from the Conservancy board in 2022. A longtime East Side resident, Bob was on our board 
since the group was founded in 2000 and was key to our development. 
  
In 2022 we offered a full slate of free outdoor programming, as outdoor music came back stronger than 
ever.  Nature-based events ranged from leaf art to boat rides to birding. And again we happily 
welcomed school groups for educational and volunteer sessions.  
  
Upgrades and maintenance projects advanced in both parks.  
Volunteers tackled invasive plants, fixed trails, planted native 
plants, planted a thousand (!) daffodil bulbs, and picked up 
litter. We expanded essential tree watering in a very dry 
summer.  On a larger scale, a long muddy stretch of the 
Boulevard path was renovated to a high standard, thanks to 
years of collaborative planning by the Conservancy and the 
Parks Department. We deeply appreciate the expertise and 
hard work of our Parks Department partners on this project - 
and many others. 
  
Significant projects previously delayed by the pandemic are finally on the calendar for this year.  We’ve 
allocated at least $40,000 to two of them and are busy planning new ones in both parks. Stay tuned 
for news of trail improvements in the Conservation District and exciting new ideas for the Boulevard. 
  
Changing rainfall and temperature patterns have strengthened our focus on how to meet rising 
challenges to tree health, habitat, trails and more. Our efforts in the Park will be guided by an updated 
forest management plan commissioned in 2022. On the Boulevard, we kicked off a new project to 
improve stormwater management and pedestrian safety. 
  
Please join us in June for our annual meeting, just before the first Trolley Shelter concert.   
  
On behalf of the whole Conservancy board, thank you for your engagement and support as we work 
together to realize our vision for these parks:  Healthy Urban Green Space for All.   
 
 
Sincerely,  

                                                                        
 
Carrie Drake, President    
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Projects and Progress in 2022 
 
Blackstone Boulevard Park 
 
¨ The popular Trolley Shelter summer concerts on the Boulevard, with support from Senator Sam 

Zurier, returned with five shows played by favorite artists and some newcomers.   
 

¨ A muddy, uneven 1,400’ section of Blackstone Boulevard center path was renovated, creating 
vastly improved drainage and stability. Building on work begun years ago by the Conservancy 
and the Parks Department, the Parks’ staff completed the design, planning, and construction 
oversight, with funding from the City’s Capital Improvement Fund and Councilwoman Helen 
Anthony’s Neighborhood Infrastructure Fund, and with contributions from the Conservancy. 
  

¨ In October, volunteers planted 1,000 daffodil bulbs in three lawn areas.  Daffodils from the 
previous year bloomed abundantly in the spring, and the 2022 planting doubles the number of 
flowers in 2023.   
 

¨ We celebrated Earth Day with a “sticks-to-mulch” cleanup. In collaboration with Parks Dept 
crews, a summer Pickup Sticks helped beautify the Boulevard and improve mowing safety. 
 

¨ As part of a coalition of environmental organizations, we received grant funding for design work 
and community outreach around a new Boulevard Gateway project managing stormwater at the 
south end of Blackstone Boulevard.  
 

¨ Contractors watered young trees at a cost of over $3,000, and planted and cared for five new 
trees. 
 

¨ Volunteers, including a crew from Swan Point Cemetery, cared for Boulevard gardens at the 
south end, the Witherby statue, and the Trolley Shelter.  An expert gardener improved the south 
garden with native plants. 
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Blackstone Park Conservation District 
 

¨ A monthly “Art and Science in the Park” series shared educational activities and crafts. Our other 
nature-based events included a Moon Rise Celebration, two RiverRides, guided shoreline walks, 
and birding. Attractions such as a child-friendly scavenger hunt and the haybale art project by 
local artist Pam Steager drew many. 
 

¨ A record number of concerts were held in Blackstone Field including Classical Indian music, 
Indian fusion, jazz, and roots-inflected rock.  A native plant sale sprouted at one concert. 
 

¨ Park-keepers at fourteen events, and working independently, fixed trails and tackled invasive 
plants.  In partnership with Save the Bay, volunteers cleared trash along the river. 
 

¨ Groups from local schools including The Croft School, Moses Brown, and Wheeler came for 
service work and nature study.  Lincoln School and BPC volunteers partnered on stormwater 
education. 
 

¨ We helped the City’s Departments of Public Works and Planning with public outreach for their 
stormwater project on Irving Avenue near the river, which will dramatically reduce street runoff. 

 
¨ We worked with Groundwork RI to install three rain gardens along Angell Street, just below 

Paterson Park. 
 

 
Pam Steager’s “dragon” assisted the haybales in slowing 
stormwater runoff and helping rebuild the topsoil 
by catching soil and leaves. 
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Thank you
 
 
Our heartfelt gratitude goes to the many individuals and organizations who gave advice, grants, and 
time to the Blackstone Parks Conservancy in 2022. We are also deeply indebted to our many generous 
members. 

 
April Alix 
Robertico Arias 
Gale Aronson 
Councilwoman Helen Anthony 
Audubon Society of RI 
Dan Berard 
Boulevard Tree Sponsors 
Brian Byrnes 
Alison Chaltas 
Classical High Jazz and Rock Band  
Paula Clare 
Lisa Conigliaro 
Don Cordner * 
The Croft School 
Harold Doran 
Peggy Edwards 
Alexander Elton, City Forester 
Wenley Ferguson 
Greg Gerritt 
Ghost Cat Rodeo 
Melissa Guillet 
Horsley Witten Group 
Michael Isenberg 
Brian Johnson, BKJ Productions 
Wendy Klein 
The Lincoln School 
Karen Longeteig* 
Brad Marston 
Helene Miller, Partnership for Prov. Parks 
Miss Wensday 
Moses Brown School 
Narragansett Boat Club 
Narragansett Bay Estuary Program 
Natural Resources Conservation Service  
Nickel Jukebox 
Wendy Nilsson, Supt. of Providence Parks  
Park-Keepers 
Partnership for Providence Parks 
Providence Dept. of Parks & Recreation 
Providence Dept. of Public Works 
Providence Dept. of Planning 
 

Vikaasa Ramdas 
Allan Raskin 
Srinivas Reddy 
Steve Ricci, Groundwork RI 
Christopher Riely, Sweetbirch Consulting 
Amelia Rose, Groundwork RI 
Save The Bay 
Bob Segal 
Betsy Shea-Taylor  
Skyscrapers Inc 
Pamela Steager 
Stone Cold Gypsies 
Swan Point Cemetery  
Doug Still, City Forester 
Rick Taylor 
Emmett Van Leer 
Jonathan Walsh 
The Wheeler School 
The Hon. Sam Zurier 
 
*BPC Committee members  
 
 
Blackstone Parks Conservancy 
Officers and Trustees 
 
Carrie Drake, President 
Jane Peterson, President Emerita 
Deming Sherman, Treasurer  
Amy Zinsser, Secretary 
Rick Richards, Education Comm. Chair 
Colgate Searle, Boulevard Comm. Chair 
Margaret Brookner 
Allison Bryant  
Jonathan Ford  
Martha Fraenkel 
Anthony Hollingshead 
Jennifer McLean  
Robert Murphy  
Ken Orenstein 
Jeff Williams 
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Members
 
This a list of our members who contributed between January 1st and December 31st, 2022. 
 
Lifetime Members, $1,000 or more 
Joseph A. Chazan 
Michael and Karen Isenberg  
MEE Foundation 
Kevin and Amy Orth 
Lori and Fred Polacek 
Porter Braden Fund  
Lisa and Lawrence Pryor 
Rick Richards 
Frederick Roses and Deidre Brown 
Colgate Searle 
The Joseph and Rosalyn Sinclair Foundation 
Mary C. Speare 
 
 
Sustainers, $500-$999 
Thomas Bennett 
Jill Davis 
Carrie Drake 
Katie and Erik Egge 
Jonathan Ford and Heather Wright 
Ms. Patricia A. Fuller 
Ira S. and Anna Galkin Charitable Trust 
Sharon and Richard Jenkins 
Karen Jo Lee 
Frederick R. Mattis 
Robert T. and Kathy Murphy 
Jane Dietze and Robin Rains 
Jyothi and Shivan Subramaniam 
Christine Townsend 
Lee Wesner 
Amy Zinsser and Bob Ferreira 
 
 

 

Conservationists, $250-$499 
Cherry Arnold 
Ian Barnacle 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bornstein 
Barbara Burek and Mark Toher 
John Michael and Jillian Denney 
Thomas DiSanto 
Marc Dunkelman 
Eric Falk 
Joseph Fisler 
Martha Fraenkel 
Jordan Frank Family 
Gertrude M. and Seebert J. Goldowsky Foundation 
Sandra J. Heron 
Anthony Hollingshead 
Craig Hopkins and Laura Stanton 
Marie Langlois and John Loerke 
Paul and Pamela Lietar 
Jack and Sara McConnell 
Jennifer McLean 
Adrienne Morris 
Douglass and Elizabeth Morse 
Kenneth and Laura Nordstrom 
Barbara Feibelman and Ken Orenstein 
Carl N. Raether 
Fred and Sally Rotenberg Charitable Fund 
Santina Siena 
Amee Simmons 
Jeff Williams 
Karin Wulf and Christopher Grasso 
 
 
Protectors, $100-$249 
Roy and Judith Aaron 
Dinaz Adenwalla 
Hamilton Allen 
Jane and Robert Arnold 
Gale Aronson 
Patricia Becker 
Jennifer M. Becker 
Jonathan Bell 
Stephen Blough 
Jeffrey Bodenstab 
Michael and Alice Bonitati 
Allison Bryant 
Brooke Charles 
Renee Chicoine 
Joan Cirillo 
Daten B. Cohen 
Kevin Cunningham 
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David and Sharon Cutts 
Maria De Angelis 
Cornelis and Kathryn de Boer 
Dr. Franklin DePeters 
Ann and Jeff Diehl 
Kitty Douglas and Mark Sargent 
Norine Duncan 
Timothy M. Empkie 
Elizabeth Fradin 
Wayne and Anne Franklin 
Elizabeth Fussell 
Thomas Getz 
Susan and Geoffery Gunter 
Ruth and Mark Guyer 
Roman and Kathyn Hayda  
Dan and Sharon Hendriksen 
Laura and Robert Howe 
Warren and Janet Jagger 
Ellen Jagolinzer 
Susann Mark and David Josephson 
Gabor Keitner 
Deborah Kelley 
Mary F. Kesson 
Richard Lang 
The Guy Lombardo 2002 Family Trust 
James and Melissa Long 
Karen Longeteig 
Katelynn Lynch 
Margaret MacDowell 
Baobab Fund, Jewish Federation Foundation of RI 
The Manville Trust 
Terry and Dorothy Martiesian 
James Maxwell 
McCain Family Foundation 
Daniel McGuire 
James and Jayne McKivergan 
Margaret Megowen 
Regina Kuecks Morgan 
Jane S. Nelson 
Jennie Newkirk 
Nancy Nowak and Connie Brodeur 
William O'Neil 
Lianne Paolino 
Joseph R. Paolino Jr. 
Martha Holman Paull 
Deborah F. Perlman 
Jane and Eric Peterson 
Karen Pizzarello 
Richard Plotz 
John Reeder 
William and Suzanne Reeves 
Dianne Riley 
J. Timmons Roberts 
John J. Romasco 
Tyler Ruggles 
Jeffrey St. Sauveur 

Jerrold A. Salmanson Foundation 
Monica and Frank Schaberg 
Christopher Schmid 
Raether-Schoettle Charitable Fund 
Bob Segal 
Andrew Seiden 
Jane Sharp and Charles Rardin 
Peggy and Henry Sharpe 
Mary Shepard 
Deming and Jane Sherman 
Adam Sinel 
Don and Estelle Singer 
Arun and Barbara Singh 
Marjorie L Sundlun 
William and Donna Templeton 
Julia Ann Tullis 
William Twaddell 
Erik Wernevi 
Thomas and Janet Wing 
Joseph Winn 
Richard and Mary Worrell 
Jimmy and Harriet Wrenn 
Steven and Beverly Wright 
John Zwetchkenbaum 
 
 
Family, $50-$99 
The Hon. Edith Ajello 
James and Susan Allen 
Peter and Susan Allen 
John Amaral 
Lorraine Bacalles and Michael Whelan 
Noel Bailey 
Bridget Baird 
Neil and Cheryl Bartholomew 
Cynthia Battle 
Anne and Lionel Bercovitch 
Linda Berman 
Marcia Blacher 
Anne Bozzi 
Michael and Cynthia Braca 
David Cashman 
Alison Chaltas 
Tony Clapsis 
Kristie Danis 
Shirley Di Matteo 
Charles Elder 
Temple Fawcett 
Fred J. Franklin 
Marilyn Franklin 
Anneke Frazer 
Kate and Robert Garzillo 
Sarah Gleason 
Karen Grant 
Lichen Grewer 
James Hallan  
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Gail and David Hamel 
Stephen and Judith Jagolinzer 
Yan Ju 
Elaine and Donald Kallio 
Boyd P. King 
Linda and Harold Kushner 
Carol Landau 
Ruth Landow 
Roberta and Steven Lasser 
Marjorie Lederer 
Philip Leis  
Robert Madden 
James Mahoney 
Carie and Eugene McGrane 
Charles McNeil 
Carol and Burleigh Morton 
Patricia Nolan 
Paul and Teresa Pare 
Holly and Joe Polhemus 
Donald and Margherita Pryor 
Judith Queen 
Kurt Raaflaub 
Karen Romer 
Thomas and Audrey Ross 
Duane and Mary Schmidt 
Brett Smiley 
Caldwell Smith and Alice Benedict 
Georgette Smollins Trust 
Linda Snelling and Julie Springwater 
Herrick Spencer 
Beatrice and Robert Swift 
Ron Tabaddor 
David and Susan Tremblay 
Susan Triedman 
Terrance Tyree 
Elisa Vele 
Kelly Vest 
Joanna C. Wood 
The Hon. Samuel D. Zurier 
 
 
Individual, $1-$49 
Robert A. Abbatomarco 
Eva Anderson 
Donald Baier 
Sarah Baldwin 
Stephanie Benedetti 
William Binder 
Lilliane Birch 
Annie Bissett and Lynn Koerbel 
Octavio Brito 
Ellen Brookman 
Chelsea Bryant 
James Burnham 
Margo Chiappinelli 
David Chopy 

Christina S. Clark 
Donald Cordner and Jean Cavanaugh 
Jane A. Desforges 
Kenneth R. Dulgarian 
Alex and Mira Eides 
Kerry Evans 
Robyn and Martin Furman 
Samuel Greenblatt 
Janet Harris 
Jana Hesser 
Shannon Hurley 
Petra Jenkins 
Maureen Johnson 
Jacqueline Ketner 
Shana L. Klinger 
Emily Kloeblen 
John Kosterlitz 
Lesley Landau 
Lucy A. Lepreau 
Robert Lev 
Edna and Ann Lipsitt 
Judith Litchman 
Saul Martin 
Thomas McDonnell 
Alan Metnick 
Carolyn and William Morgan 
Philip Mullen 
Grace Novick 
Michael Nulman 
Susan Olson 
Lawrence Page 
Martha Ragsdale 
Clifford Renshaw 
David Riedel 
Barbara Riter 
Kathleen Rourke 
Bonnie Ryvicker 
Helaine Schupack 
Lora Spalt 
Mary K. Staples 
Nini Stoddard 
Cheryl Teverow 
Ann Thorndike
Sandra Tremblay and Paul Iorio 
Colleen Zeitz 
Michael Zifcak 
 
 

 


